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February 27, 2019

The Honorable Jim Jordan 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Oversight and Reform 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Mr. Jordan: 

JIM JORDAN. OHIO 

RANKING MINORITY MEMBER 

Last week, you sent two letters objecting to the Committee's efforts to investigate the 
failure of President Donald Trump to report hundreds of thousands of dollars in payments and 
liabilities to his former attorney, Michael Cohen, to silence women alleging extramarital affairs 
during the 2016 presidential campaign. I would like to respond to each letter in turn. 

First, you sent a letter to the Office of Government Ethics (OGE)-the office charged 
with reviewing President Trump's financial disclosure forms-complaining about the fact that 
OGE responded to a duly authorized request from our Committee to produce documents relating 
to these matters. Your letter raised concerns about the "remarkable turnaround" by OGE a "mere 

nine days" later; that OGE allowed itself"to be used for partisan purposes"; and that OGE's 
compliance with the Committee's request "could have a chilling effect on Executive Branch 
officials seeking ethics guidance in the future." 1

However, you did not raise any of these complaints when OGE responded in exactly the 
same manner to a previous request from a Republican Chairman during a Democratic 
Administration. 

On December 23, 2015, then-Chairman Jason Chaffetz requested that OGE provide 
documents and communications between OGE and representatives of Secretary of State Hillary 
Clinton covering a period of seven years, as well as internal OGE communications about the 
payment or disclosure of speaking fees by Secretary Clinton, her husband, or the Clinton 
Foundation.2

1 Letter from Ranking Member Jim Jordan, House Committee on Oversight and Reform, to Director Emory 
A. Rounds lll, Office of Government Ethics (Feb. 21, 2019).

2 Letter from Chairman Jason Chaffetz, House Committee on Oversight and Government Reform, to 
Director Walter M. Shaub, Jr., Office of Government Ethics (Dec. 23, 2015). 








